### LAMBLEY PRIMARY SCHOOL

# NEWSLETTE

SEPTEMBER 2025

#### 1. LATEST NEWS

#### **Welcome Back!**

Welcome back to school for the start of a new school year, and welcome to our new school newsletter!

We hope that you have had a wonderful summer holiday, and that you and your children are excited for the term ahead.

The first week has been wonderful and the children have settled back into school life really well. They have definitely picked up where they left off!

They have enjoyed time with their new teachers and smiled and laughed with friends. They are very quickly getting back into the swing of things and have started with a real drive to succeed!

It may have only been a 3 day week but the children are definitely ready for the weekend because they have all worked so hard. What a great start!





Please ensure your child has a named water bottle with them every day.

Please ensure all jumpers, cardigans and coats are named to avoid confusion and loss - it is very hard to return an un-named item of clothing to its rightful owner!

Whilst talking about uniform, can we remind parents that our PE kit consists of: a plain white tshirt, plain black shorts/leggings or plain black tracksuit bottoms, black plimsolls (KS1 pupils for indoor PE) and trainers.

Last year, we found the children dressed in an array of different PE kits but as we start the new year, we would like to stress that we want to see all children in the correct PE kit this year.

#### 3. DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

This terms diary dates will be out early next week but in the meantime, here are some upcoming key dates for your diary...

Monday 15<sup>th</sup> Sept (9:15am) - New Starter Coffee Morning: Any parent of a child who started at Lambley this September is invited to our Coffee Morning, Mrs. Hibberts, Mrs. Shardlow and I will be in the hall to answer any questions and let you know how your child is settling in at Lambley.

Thursday 18th Sept (2:30pm) - New Starter Coffee Afternoon: If you cannot make the morning date, Mrs. Whitton and I will be in the hall on Thursday 18th September in the afternoon to offer the same opportunity.

Friday 26th Sept - Maple Class Bikeability Letters for this were sent out yesterday.



#### 4. FRIENDS OF LAMBLEY

We are the Friends of Lambley Primary School and we organise events, to raise money for the school. We host events like discos, Christmas Fayres, Summer Fayres, pamper nights, Zumbini sessions, and pop up shops. We also have a 'Sweet Treat Friday' stall by the school gate every Friday.

We love how we are able to raise money while the children have fun, and have been able to fund many projects for the school and children. For example, every other year we buy tickets to take the whole school to the pantomime, we have funded a sensory area, a calming middle area, lots of reading books, play equipment, and even ice lollies on super hot days!

We are a friendly bunch of mums, dads and grandparents that would love for you to be involved. If you want to join in the fun just drop an email to friends@lambley.notts.sch.uk

Thank you "The Friends"

# 5. EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES

Clubs due to start imminently are...

TUES: Musical Theatre Club (lunchtime w/c 16.09)

TUES: Miss White's Art Club

TUES: Mr Robinson's Football Club

WED: Mrs. Jordan's Chess Club (lunchtime) THURS: Mr Conroy/Mr Clayton's Football Club

For more information, please contact the school office or the relevant teacher.

# 6. A NOTE FROM MR CHRISTOPHER

We have been discussing our first core value with the children this week - the value of Readiness. We have spoken about seizing the day and making the most of every day. We want to start the year as we mean to go on - maximising every opportunity and making sure no learning time is lost. The children have definitely given 110% this week! Well done to everyone!

#### 7. WE ARE SO PROUD OF YOU

We will use this space to celebrate the incredible efforts and achievements of our pupils and staff, both in and out of school. Please make sure you share your childrens' successes with their teachers.

We'll start the ball rolling by saying a huge well done to all of the children, for coming back to school with such big smiles on your faces, and settling back in so well. An extra special well done goes to our new Willow Class children - we are so proud of the way you have settled into life at Lambley!

### 8. CONTACTS

Telephone: 0115 9313515

Email: office@lambley.notts.sch.uk Email: head@lambley.notts.sch.uk

You can find more information on our website: https://lambleyprimaryschool.org.uk

Please check Class Dojo (Y1-6) or Tapestry (EYFS) regularly for updates throughout the week